
 
 

 

Brno, June 6, 2018 

 
Dear Madam President, 
Dear Mister President,  
 
in my capacity as President of the Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic, currently chairing the 
Conference of the European Constitutional Courts (CECC), I have received the attached letter from Ms 
Arta Rama-Hajrizi, the President of the Constitutional Court of Kosovo, together with documents 
recorded on USB flash drive.  
 
I wish to bring the letter to your attention, as it contains the application of the Constitutional Court of 
Kosovo for the status of the Associate Member of CECC. The attachments are available through the e-
storage link.  
 
The Constitutional Court of Kosovo expressly asked its application for the status of the Associate 
Member of CECC be considered at the XVIIIth Congress of CECC. Moreover, there is not enough time 
to be acquainted with all the documents attached and to make necessary consultations thereto. That 
is why I am not going to change the already circulated draft Agenda for the Circle of Presidents 
preparatory meeting on June 13th, 2018 in Prague.  
 
With respect to the statement of the Constitutional Court of Kosovo and with the need for reasonable 
time for our internal deliberation I would refer the application of the Constitutional Court of Kosovo 
to the Agenda of Circle of Presidents held on the day preceding the opening of the XVIIIth Congress of 
CECC (Art. 9 sec. 4 of Statute of the CECC). 
 
 
 Yours sincerely,  

 

Pavel Rychetský 

President of the Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enclosed: 

- Letter from the President of the Constitutional Court of Kosovo 


